
CITY OF STOCKTON PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT 

FIRE STATION 2 COMMUNICATION CENTER UNINTERRUPTIBLE POWER 
SUPPLY PROJECT, F022001 

QUESTIONS and ANSWERS 

 

Friday, January 14, 2022  

1. The only 2 approved UPS manufacturers listed in specifications is Eaton and 
APL. Who is APL? And will alternate UPS manufacturers be acceptable, like 
Vertiv (formerly Liebert) 

ANSWER:  APL was a typo and should be APC.  Vertiv is acceptable, other 
manufacturers should be submitted for pre-bid approval.  This will be addressed 
in a Letter of Clarification.  

2. There is NO UPS runtime requirement listed in the specs nor the plans. What is 
the UPS runtime requirement?  

ANSWER:  We are looking for a UPS that will provide 90 minutes of run time.  

3. Does the existing UPS utilize a remote EPO switch or panel?  Is one required for 
the new UPS installation?  

ANSWER: The existing UPS has a front mount EPO and feeds an external 
panel. 

4. The plans do not show the routing of the new utility feed from main switchgear to 
the new UPS. Will this be routed on the exterior of the building similar to panel 
“K”? 

ANSWER:  The feeder can run with the panel K feeder or through the attic. 

5. Will Panel “K” and the new communications equipment receptacles that were 
installed remain in place once all new equipment is installed and operational?  

ANSWER: Panel K can remain after the project is complete. 

6. Will the cost of the City of Stockton building permit be the responsibility of the 
contractor or will the permit be issued at no charge?  



ANSWER:  The cost of the City of Stockton building permit will be the 
responsibility of the contractor.  

7. What is the contractor’s Insurance requirements for this project? 

ANSWER:  The insurance requirements can be found in the “INSTRUCTIONS 
TO BIDDERS” document posted on Bid Flash.  

 


